Hilperton Village Club

Minutes of a Committee Meeting held on 7th January 2013
Hilperton Village Club

Minutes of a Committee Meeting held on 7th January 2013

1. Those Present & Apologies:




Tessa Harding
– Chairperson
John Corfield 
– Secretary
Pam Turner
– Treasurer
Gerald Butcher 
– Bar Steward

Daniel Hall 
– Member
Julie Butcher
– Member
- Apologies

2. Acceptance of minutes
The minutes of the meeting held on 12th November were approved by those present and signed by Tessa Harding as a true record.

3.   Marketing leaflets for the Hall & Club
Pam Turner had spoken with Ernie Clark and had confirmed that progress had not been made on printing them (no money having been paid also). It seems that the exercise had simply not been followed through to a conclusion and just needs restarting - albeit now with a distribution in the Spring being more sensible. John Corfield agreed to liaise with Ernie to understand what needs to be done.










Action: John Corfield

4.   Revised Constitution posted on the notice board
This had been done - action closed.

Regarding the consequent minor changes to the Club Rules it was agreed that John Corfield will obtain about 40 A5 copies of the revised constitution and these will be added to the rules as and when they are handed out to new members.









Action: John Corfield

5.   Display of draft agenda & meeting minutes
Daniel Hall will print a copy of draft agendas and post them in the Club lounge at least one week prior to the Club Committee meeting. John Corfield will scan and email a copy of signed minutes to Daniel who will then post them in the Club (draft minutes not being posted as previously agreed). 
6.   Staff pay - hourly pay across the board & holiday pay

It was agreed that nothing further needs to be done on these topics. John Corfield tabled a revamped holiday record form received from Janice Burch for the Committee to review and it received approval.
7.   Snooker Room booking
The Hall Committee had pointed out that the Snooker Room is hired out by the Hall Management during the hours that the Club is not open (ie other than 8 to 11pm). There are concerns over the risks associated with people being in the room in relative isolation and also the question of charges needs to be addressed. Nevertheless the Hall Committee agreed at its last meeting that it would not demand any changes but would discuss the subject further in due course.
8.   Financial status and outlook.
Pam Turner confirmed that the Club finances are looking relatively healthy with a current year-to-date trading surplus of approximately £1700. A review of the day-to-day trading figure still shows that the Club, in effect, makes a loss on many days but this is compensated by the bar takings during Hall events.
A discussion followed and it was accepted that there is a likelihood that those who have put in so much during 2012 to run events might well ‘run out of steam’ and we need to advertise the hall much better and repeatedly try to get volunteers to organise and run events. The subject of an “Entertainments Committee” again surfaced linked closely to the poor visibility of bookings and hall availability which is undoubtedly giving rise to increasing frustration. (See also item 11 regarding a joint committee meeting.)

Gerald Butcher advised the meeting that he had engaged with Molson Coors to obtain better prices, with significant success, and this was welcomed and commended.
9.   Membership renewals - update.
The membership revenue currently stands at £1071 compared to a budgeted figure of £1061.
10.   Club Events - update.
Julie Butcher is planning two Club events:

A Mr & Mrs Valentine Quiz.

A general quiz for a Saturday in April.
11. Availability for a Joint Committee Meeting

John Corfield distributed a table showing when each Club Committee member is available during a typical week and asked for amendments to be returned to him.









Action: Those present
It was agreed by all that the value of a joint meeting would be to focus on Communications and the running of events (as minuted above in Item 8). These things have to be the highest priority for the Hall and Club to work jointly for the benefit of all. John Corfield was actioned to raise this point on the following Thursday at the Hall Management Committee meeting.









Action: John Corfield

12. Correspondence.
None
13. AOB.

13.1 Website

A discussion focussed on the need for visibility of bookings plus all the associated information and that an electronic solution (as part of, or linked to the website) is a must in today’s environment. This needs to be included within the agenda for the joint committee meeting (item 11).
13.2 Retirement Rota for Officers

Ernie Clark had emailed John Corfield asking if the Committee would be arranging for a retirement rota to avoid the Chairperson, Secretary and Treasurer all leaving the committee at the same time. It was agreed that the situation would be left as defined by the Club rules and no changes or adjustments would be made.

13.3 Blue Hills S106 Grant

Ideas for the use of the S105 grant money from the Blue Hills development is on the agenda for the next Hall Management meeting and John Corfield suggested the Club Committee should consider making an input to those ideas. It was agreed that improvements to the lounge, particularly to the décor and the carpeting, plus a request for a replacement glass washer would be submitted to the Hall Management meeting.










Action: John Corfield

13.4 £30 ‘Bar Charge’
Daniel Hall raised a question regarding the circumstances under which the £30 paid by hirers for the provision of a bar is credited to the Club or to the Hall. It was recognised that the charge goes to the Club if the Club pays for Bar Staff to serve a Hall Event and to the Hall if volunteers serve the event. However Daniel pointed out that there appears to be a third situation although those present thought it does not occur in practice. After some discussion it was agreed that no specific action would be taken.
14. Date & time of next meeting and closure.

It was agreed that the next meeting would be held at 8pm on Monday 4th March 2013.

The meeting closed at 9:40pm.
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